
 

 

Dear Richard Families and Friends, 

March has been a very busy month at Richard!  We have been celebrating 
March as Reading Month with a variety of activities throughout the class-
rooms, along with the Magic Bookshelf assembly and two visits by authors.  
Children have been participating in independent and group reading activities. 
In addition, our PTO sponsored a Read-a-Thon that was rewarding for every-
one involved.  

Great news!  Our Michigan Green School application was received and re-
viewed. Because of the hard work from the staff, students and par-
ents, Richard Elementary School has received the 2016-17 Michigan Ever-
green School designation, by completing energy saving and environmental 
tasks.  The efforts we made to complete the tasks are very impressive.  We 
hope to continue with the energy saving and environmental tasks and hope 
to encourage others to follow.  We are so proud of everyone’s efforts on this 
and thank our engineer Randal Baker and our entire Green Team Commit-
tee!   

We wish Mr. Randal Baker the best with his new position as Custodial Su-
pervisor for the district. We are happy for him and happy that he will stay in 
touch with us at Richard.  For the time being, Mr. Phil Dillon will be taking 
the position at Richard.  We welcome Phil who brings a wealth of experience 
with him to provide a smooth transition for us. 

We are getting ready for parent/teacher conferences on March 29 and 30.  
Please make sure you have scheduled a conference.  Report Cards for all 
students will be sent home on March 22.  Please watch for them to come 
home. 

Thank you to all of you who continue to volunteer and participate in a wide 
variety of activities to support our students’ learning at school and at home. 
We truly are a successful learning community. 

 

Warmly, 

 
Mary MacDonald-Barrett 

Principal 
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Dates to  

Remember 

3/29/2017 
Evening Conferences 
 

3/30/2017 
No School 
AM/PM/Evening 
Conferences 
 

April 1-9, 2017 

Spring Break 
 

4/11/2017 

M-Step Testing begins 
 
 

4/14/2017 

No School-Good Friday 
 

4/22/2017 

Progressive Dinner 
 

4/25/2017 

Instrumental Concert-Kerby 
 

5/2/2017 

Kindergarten Transition Day 

 

5/10/2017 

Spring Concert  K,2,4,Choir 
 

5/19/2015 

A.M. School Only 
 

5/24-26/2017 

5th Grade Camp 
 

5/29/2017 

No School 

Please go to our web-

site for additional infor-

mation and flyers. 

Join our Closed Group 
on  

Facebook : 
 Richard Families 

 



 

 

SAVE THE DATE 

The PTO progressive dinner will be held on April 22nd.  Thank you Angela Wohlfarth and Helena 
Carrol for all of your hard work in planning and organizing this fun evening.  We are still in need of 
host houses, even those who can only seat 6-8 people.  The dinner and wine will be provided to the 
hosts.  Please contact Angela or Helena if you can help host.   

 

Thank you  

Jodie Reynolds and the many other volunteers who helped make this year's noontime 
enrichment a great success. 

 

Richard Read-A-Thon 

The students are enjoying their first Richard Read-A-Thon.  Thanks to Jennifer Legault for organiz-
ing this wonderful event to raise money for Chromebooks for the school.   

 

Conferences 

The PTO is once again looking forward to providing meals to the teachers on their conference 
days.  Please consider a donation of food or paper goods on the sign up: http://
www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0f4aa9a72eabfa7-conference1 

 

TCBY Dates 

 April 11th and Tuesday May, 30th  

 

 

 

November Winners 

Mrs. K. Schmitz class– 933 

March Winners 

Mrs. Aldrich’s class 

Mrs. Krieger’s class 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0f4aa9a72eabfa7-conference1
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0f4aa9a72eabfa7-conference1


 

 

Saturday April 2—National Light it Up Blue 
***check out the April bulletin boards to learn more facts about Autism 

 

Chil-

dren with
 

autism
 want to

 

make fri
ends., 

Even if they 

don’t look at you, 

they are prob-
ably   listen-ing. 

Children with 

autism do       

progress and 

learn. 

Wear Blue on Monday 

April 10th  

 





 

Is your email current with the school district?  Have your phone number or emergency contacts 

changed? 

 

If you need to update your email or phone number with the school district, log in to ParentPortal 

MISTAR and click on “My Information” in the upper right corner.  

 

You can also email ParentConnect@gpschools.org from your email account we have on file, or call 

313-432-3131 from your phone number listed in our records, which enables us to verify who you 

are.  Please provide: 1) your name, 2) your child's name, 3) present school name, and 4) your old 

and new email addresses as soon as possible.  

 

Parent Question #1-What month were you born in? 

REQUIRED ONLINE REGISTRATION 

 

 

We have had numerous complaints about pick-up and drop-off 

in the front of the school and in the circle behind the school.  If 

you must drive your children to school, please pull all the way 

up, STOP, DROP your kids off, and ROLL along.  When parents 

sit in cars, it blocks others from dropping off their children.  Do 

not park in front of the school or in the back circle,  these are 

“NO PARKING” zones.  Leaving your car to visit with other par-

ents or to walk a child to the door, is not permitted  Children 

have been dropped off in the middle of the street because of the parked cars that 

are taking up drop-off spaces!   

Have patience, be polite, and above all keep our school drop-off and pick

-up areas safe! 

mailto:ParentConnect@gpschools.org


             CONGRATULATIONS MARCH WINNERS 

Golden Note Award Winners: 

K-1:  Mrs. Tawile 

2-3:  Mr. Swansey 

4-5:  Mrs. Aldrich 

 

Golden Paintbrush Award Winners: 

Mrs. Tawile 
Mrs. Murphy 
Mrs. Briggs 

 

 

Service Members of the 

Month: 

Kassidy B. 
Charlotte M.  
Caleb G. 
Sawyer W. 
Jack O.  

Golden Shoe Award Winners: 

K-2: Mrs. Brown /Cantalupo 

3-5:  Mrs. Aldrich  

 

 

 

 

Golden Book Award Winner: 

Mrs. Aldrich 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent question # 2: What is your middle name? 

5,000 



Gym: Mr. Ciaravino 

Music 

Spanish: Senorita Zamudio 

Art:  

March MADNESS has begun! We are playing  basketball and volleyball with spring 
training around the corner! Stay active, eat healthy, and get enough sleep. 

It is that time of year again when Spanish says Adios to Richard for the school year. Third graders 
had a great first year. They were able to retell stories in Spanish and write their own sentences. 
Fourth graders did a fine job too. They bundled up what they learned about weather, clothing, fami-
ly, and put it together in a skit about Peru's culture.  Fifth graders concluded their last year of ele-
mentary Spanish with a fiesta. Some of their accomplishments in fifth grader were giving directions, 
describing their community, writing Spanish stories similar to the  ones of the great Colombian writ-

er Gabriel Garcia Marquez . 

We are continuing to prepare grades K,2,4, and the choir for our spring concert on 
May 10 at Brownell.   
Some of our 5

th
 graders who participated in the Composer Scavenger Hunt have com-

pleted the hunt; 5
th
 grade will be moving on to the drum unit – a favorite!! – as soon as 

the drums arrive from their current school . 

We have been very busy in the art room! The kindergarten has been learning about 
the color wheel and creating art inspired by Kandinsky. They also created clay can-
dy bowls that are ready to be glazed! First grade has started their spring art pro-
jects, including chocolate bunny paintings, cherry blossom designs, and clay bunny 
bowls. Second grade continues their study of Vincent van Gogh and have started 
painting sunflowers in a vase. Next, they will create sunflowers out of clay. All clay 
will be sent home at the end of April! Please visit the third floor of Richard to view 
the artists on display for the month of March.  

I am so proud of our Richard artists as they continue to surprise me with their crea-
tivity.  Fifth graders are starting their monster doll project.  Fourth graders are work-
ing on their Picasso portraits.  Third graders are working on their Incan/Mayan/
Aztec Empire metal masks.  In addition the fifth grade bells are done and hidden 
away until their graduation day.  



Library 
 

 

Kindergarteners have been gathering facts about mice, taking notes at 
“observation stations” that featured non-fiction books, photographs, videos, and a 
real live mouse!  We’ll write and illustrate our own informational book and dedi-
cate it to our mascot, Leo the Library Mouse.  First graders have been exploring 
the wealth of information and learning tools available on World Book Kids 
online.  Second graders are back to call numbers this month, marveling at how 
much one can know about a book from a few letters and numbers on a spine 
sticker.  We located and celebrated our favorite Dewey (non-fiction) subject 
codes and will take a “Bio Break” in the final library “neighborhood” of our year-
long study. 

Grayden W, Makenzie W, Grace B,  
Jake C, Sofia B, Vivian R. 

Grayden W, Makenzie W, Grace B,  
Jake C, Sofia B, Vivian R. 



 

 

 

 

Grade 5 

 ELA: April 11,12,13 

 Math: April 18,19 

 Social Studies: April 20 

  Grades 3 & 4 

 ELA: May 2,3 

 Math: May 9,10 

        Science:  4th Grade only—May 11 

         

  M-Step Information 

 Students in grades 3-5 will be assessed on Michigan’s current content standards in English language arts, 

mathematics, science and social studies. 

 Since Michigan moved from fall testing in grades 3-5 to spring testing , students will be tested on content 

learned during the current school year versus the prior year. 

 Parent Question #3:  What is your favorite color? 

 Students in 4th grade will be tested in science; students in 5th grade will be tested in social studies. 

 Language arts testing for students in grades 3-5 consists of reading and writing.  

 M-STEP testing dates: April 11– May 27. 

 

 







 

                    Richard School Policy 

It is important to Richard School that we provide a safe environment for our children; however, we would 

like to retain a warm, inviting atmosphere for our parents. We want to encourage parents to volunteer in 

our school, while simultaneously keeping track of all visitors to our building.  Please help us by following 

these guidelines: 

 Please use the buzzer system at each door to enter building. 

 All visitors must check in at the school office. This includes parent volunteers and other service per-

sonnel. 

 If you have forgotten items to bring to your child, such as lunches, homework, musical instruments, 

etc., please deliver them to the office. We want to keep classroom interruptions to a minimum.  All 

messages  will be delivered at 11:40 or 3:20 on Monday and 11:20 or 3:20 Tuesday through Friday. 

 If your child needs to be  dismissed early, please alert the teacher via a note or email as to the time to 

ensure your child has all necessary homework/materials ready at their dismissal. When you arrive in 

the office to sign your child out, the secretary will then call to have your child dismissed.  

Students will not be called down to the office until the parent has arrived at the school. 

 

Tentative School Calendar 2017-18 
A tentative calendar has been slated for the upcoming 2017-18 school year.  Due to the state mandate 

stipulating that all districts within the county follow the county calendar, our spring break will  remain 

the first week of April. The district will  continue to have Good Friday off.  

9/5/2017 1st Student Day 

11/7/2017 Election Day-No School for Students 

11/22/17-11/26/2017 Thanksgiving Break 

12/23/17--1/2/18 Holiday Break 

1/15/2018 MLK Day-No School 

2/16/18-2/25/2018 Mid-Winter Break 

3/30/18-4/8/18 Spring Break 

5/28/2018 Memorial Day-No School 

6/15/2018 Last Day of School-AM only 



DRILLS & PROCEDURES 

State law requires schools to conduct a specific number of emergency drills 

(tornado, fire, lockdown) during the school year. These drills are typically unan-

nounced.  The city works with the school on all of these drills, and a police 

presence is expected. Parent question #5: Do you read the newsletter regularly 

(be honest). During these drills the office is instructed to not answer the phone 

or door buzzer. 

CELL PHONE POLICY 

Make sure to check out all of the Lost 

& Found on the tables in the hall dur-

ing conferences. Items will remain out 

until our Spring break.  Any items re-

maining will be donated to charity. 

LOST AND FOUND 

NOONTIME ENRICHMENT 

Cell phones are not 

recommended for ele-

mentary students use. 

If a student does have 

a cell phone at school, 

its ring and vibrate 

functions must be turned off. Tele-

phone calls and texts must not be 

sent or received during the school 

day. The district/Richard is not re-

sponsible for loss, theft,      damage 

or vandalism to student   electronic 

devices as well as other student prop-

erty. Parent question #4: What is your 

favorite food? 

Bricks for kids! 

SPRING IS IN THE AIR 

The weather in Michigan is 

unpredictable, to say the 

least. Remember to dress 

for the weather. Be sure to 

steer clear of the mud and puddles. 

Recess play tends to get more rough 

as the weather gets nicer. Be mindful 

of the playground rules. Enjoy recess, 

without getting hurt or hurting some-

one else. 







 





 
 





Find the hidden questions for parents only. Fill out this slip with the an-

swers. The 1st class to have 100% return will win a Pizza Party! 

Parent Answers: 

1. ____________________________________________________ 

2. ____________________________________________________ 

3. ____________________________________________________ 

4. ____________________________________________________ 

5. ____________________________________________________ 

Parent Signature________________________________________ 

Print student name__________________Teacher __________________ 

WIN A PIZZA PARTY FOR YOUR CHILD’S CLASS 

Dear Parents, 

We have been trying to boost the popularity of our newsletter! 

It is jam packed with useful information and also lots of fun 

stuff too. Keeping up to date with the newsletter, and also be-

coming familiar with our website will definitely keep you in the loop for future hap-

penings and important information. 

Here is your challenge. There are five hidden questions for parents in the newslet-

ter. Please return your answers to the office by April 21st.  This challenge can help 

win a pizza party for your child’s classroom. I am hopeful to get 100% participation. 

(1 per family) Let’s see who is reading and keeping up with Richard. Thanks for 

playing! 









In every issue of the Richard Chronicle, there will be a contest to find 

the secret pictures.  When parents and students read the chronicle, 

they will need to count the number of secret pictures they find and 

submit their count to the office. The  picture for  March is:          .        

February winners: Isabella H. 

     

Students Name________________________ 

Teacher_______________________________ 

How Many ______? 

Please return to the office by: April 15th.  

Grosse Pointe Public School System  www.gpschools.org 

Our Vision: One GP – where everyone learns, every day 

Our Mission: Promote Innovation → Maximize Potential → Embrace Community 

Richard Elementary School 
176 McKinley 

Phone: 313-432-4900 
Fax:  313-432-4902 

webmaster: linda.fiscus@gpschools.org 

On the web at http://

gpschools.schoolwires.ne

t/gprichard/site/

http://www.gpschools.org/

